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Dear Committee Members, 

 

Our schools have a responsibility to teach our children, at a minimum, reading, 

writing and arithmetic. Oregon has a reputation for not performing those most basic 

tasks. It is important for schools to focus on their primary tasks NOW. Our student 

population needs to be performing in the top 10% of students across the nation 

before adding non-fundamental instruction to the curriculum. 

 

Respectfully, 

Joyce Michelangelo 


